SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of the Audit Committee held on Monday 14th June 2010 in the Council Chamber at 10, Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30 p.m.

PRESENT

Cllrs C Osborne (Chairman), D Gale, Mrs S Sutton and G White.  Also in attendance, Cllrs Aldis, Bartlett and Pettitt. 
1.  Apologies for absence: Were received from Cllr M Scott.

2.  Statutory declarations of interest from members   
(A01/10)

(a) Prejudicial Interests
There were none.

(b) Personal interests

There were none.

3. Minutes

(A02/10)

The Minutes of the Meeting of the Audit Committee held on Monday 16th November 2009, as approved/amended and adopted by Full Council Meeting held on Monday 7th December 2009, were signed.
4. To receive and consider end of year accounts, reconciliations and balances for financial year ended 31.3.2010
(A03/10)
The end of year reconciliations and balances on the following accounts for the Financial Year ended 31st March 2010, copies of which had been previously circulated, were considered:

(a) Revenue Account


(b) Precept Account


(c) Capital (Ivel Park) Account


(d) Reserve Account

Resolved: (a)That the end of year accounts and balances on all of the above accounts be received and approved.
(b) That in future the Precept Account be referred to as the Investment Fund.
5.  To review out-turn against budget – revenue account, financial year ended 31.3.2010




(A04/10)

Copies of the Budget Report, Income and Expenditure Balances and the Clerk’s explanatory notes, which had been previously circulated, were received and considered.

Members worked through the various estimate headings and the Clerk answered questions.


Resolved: That the end of year balances and total expenditure and income as detailed be received and approved.


6.  To review the position of the contingency account to 31.5.10

(A05/10)


The contingency sum for the financial year to 1st April 2011 was set at £4,788. No expenditure had been authorised from this amount by 31.05.10.

Resolved:  That the position of the contingency account be noted.
7. Statement of Annual Accounts for financial year ended 31.3.2010
 (A06/10)

The Statement of Accounts (copy attached), which had been previously circulated, was received and considered. The Clerk explained that the five year asset valuation had taken place in 2007 and would not be due again until 2012.  

Resolved to Recommend: That the Statement of Annual Accounts 2009/2010 be approved.

8. Internal Auditor’s reports 2009/2010
(A07/10)

The Internal Auditor’s Report, undertaken on Monday 7th June 2010, was received and considered.
The Clerk reported that the amendments to the accounts and annual statements recorded in the report (Copy attached) had now been implemented.

It was noted that the interim Internal Audit Report produced in November 2009 had been approved by Council on 7th December 2009.

Resolved to Recommend: That the Internal Auditor’s report of 7th June 2010 be received and approved.
9. Year End Checklist


  (A08/10)

The year end checklist (previously circulated) requested by Town Council had been completed and there were no outstanding issues.
Resolved: That the completed checklist be received and noted.

10. Annual Return 2009/2010   (A09/10)
The completed Annual Return Sections 1(Statement of Accounts) and 2 (Annual Governance Statement) (copies attached) had been previously circulated.

Resolved to Recommend: That Town Council receive and approve the Annual Return, sections 1 and 2 and that the Mayor be requested to sign them.

11. Sub-committee spending protocol

(A10/10)

The Clerk’s report, which had been previously circulated, was received and considered.
Resolved to Recommend: That if sub-committees identify an item of minor expenditure for repairs etc and there is a budget in existence for it that sub-committee should approve the expenditure itself.  Items that are over budget, or outside any budgeted expenditure could then be treated as recommendations for expenditure.

12. Investments 



(A11/10)
The Clerk’s report, which had been previously circulated, was received and considered.  There was some discussion as to the need to keep funds liquid until such time as possible expenditure on Cemetery and Allotments was resolved.

Resolved to Recommend: That Town Council transfer £200,000 from the Investment Fund to the Santander Reward Saver Instant Access Account.
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